
                                  Atlanta City Council  
                                     Meeting Minutes 
                                   November 3, 2015 
 
OPEN: The regular meeting of the Atlanta City Council was held on Tuesday November 
3, 2015 at the Atlanta Golf Course. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Fred 
Finchum at 7:30pm.  
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Finchum, Billie Cheek, Bob Polley, Bill Moore and Amber 
Finchum were present. Adam McVey and Matt Clemmons were absent.   
  
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Bob Polley to approve minutes as presented. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-A                                McVey-A 
                  Moore-yes                                      Finchum-yes   
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Motion by Amber Finchum second by Bob Polley to pay all bills approved by their 
respective chairmen or as far as money allows. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-A                                McVey-A 
                  Moore-yes                                      Finchum-yes    
                                                                                                     Motion Carries. 
 
Randy Brooks reported that within 2 days the sea wall will be completed. This should 
protect the green nearby. 
Closing date will be the latter part of November. 
 
Mayor Finchum reported that some new valves will be installed at water plant to repair 
leaks. 
Christmas decorations were being worked on to be ready for installation. 
 
The procedure on the Armstrong property was continuing and should be concluded soon. 
 
Alderman Moore reported that work was continuing on the new Website. 
 
The Mayor reported that most communities were in favor of pursuing Electric 
Aggregation.  
 



The Mayor informed the Council that water collection procedures had tightened 
somewhat and was being tried to improve collection. 
 
The Mayor gave a personnel report. He went over information pertaining to employee 
alignment. 
 
Alderman Moore gave a report on a Joint Solid Waste meeting that was recently held. 
Topics were money and a revised contract and determination on continuing the agencies 
services. A .50 cent raise will be needed along with annual increases will be needed to 
replace equipment including a new truck. 
 
Alderman Moore reported that some areas had been cleaned up in the First Ward. 
 
Alderwoman Finchum asked some questions on the new employee alignment. The Mayor 
went over operations and answered questions. 
 
Motion by Bob Polley second by Bill Moore to adjourn. 
 
          Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-A                                  McVey-A 
                  Moore-yes                                      Finchum-yes    
                                                                                                   Motion Carries. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm 
Kenneth Martin 
City Clerk 


